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22/11/2023  17:09:252023/3450/P OBJ Sammy Bikoulis I would like to OBJECT to the proposed lean-on structure. 

The proposed structure will obstruct any artificial light spilling out to the south side of the proposed structure, 

into the adjacent park, which is already being used as a dealing and drug-taking spot during nighttime. The 

proposed structure, being adjacent to the park, will further darken and isolate this corner of the park, creating 

a dangerous blind spot where people can hide away from any passers-by. 

Moreover, being within a conservation area, the blunt, utilitarian square structure does not eco the historic 

structure of the brick arches. On the contrary, it blocks them and creates an eyesore for the everyday users of 

the park. A much smaller structure, echoing the arch in its shape, in dark materials, and minimal flush 

detailing might respond better to its historic surroundings, while providing a gap with the fence line and an 

opportunity for additional lighting to brighten the dark southern side adjacent to the park and make it safer for 

the residents and passers-by. 

The applicant should also consult the police for their input on this as it affects hugely the safety within the 

adjacent park.

Page 14 of 77


